Luddington News

ALL SAINTS' CHURCH

Issue 94 June 2019

Dates to Note:

• **9 June** ddington Fete

Luddington Fete 12.30—4.00

• 22 June

Village Hall Film Night 7.30 p.m.

• 29 June

All Saints' Arms at The Village Hall 6.00 p.m.

• 30 June

Pimms and Hymns All Saints' Church 6.00 p.m.

• 27 July Village Hall Film Night

6.30 p.m.

From All Saints' Team

Thank you to the Flower Team who decorated the church so beautifully for Easter and also to Jean Loquens for organising the Easter Egg Hunt on the Saturday before Easter Day which was very enjoyable especially in the lovely weather.

This month, June, is one with a fifth Sunday so for a change we are proposing to have a "Pimms and Hymns" instead of the usual service on the 30th June. It will be held at 6.00 p.m. and we are hoping anyone who would like a drink and the chance to sing their favourite hymn will come along to enjoy themselves. Forms will be available prior to the day so that we know which hymns and the Rev. Steve Jarvis assures us the singing improves with the Pims—he speaks from experience.

There will be another Pub Evening on the 29th June and again there will be a change as with it being Summer we will provide a BBQ and start earlier at 6.00 p.m. so come along for a burger, drink and meet your neighbours.

During the summer months the church will be unlocked most days if anyone would like to visit it for quiet time or just to have a look round. It is for everyone in the village and a very pretty quintessential Victorian church with some interesting stained glass windows. Please enjoy it. On a nice day the churchyard is also a very peaceful place to sit and enjoy the surroundings so do make use of the seating provided.

Jane Beeley 01789 269618



.The All Saint's Arms "Pub Night and BBQ" at the Village Hall 29th June 2019 6.00pm-10.00pm

Come and enjoy a drink and BBQ at the earlier time. A chance to catch-up with neighbours and friends in the village hall over a pint or glass of something purchased from the pop-up bar and BBQ. Games for those with a competitive nature.

Children welcome accompanied by an appropriate adult.

Luddington WI

We meet on the 2nd Wednesday of the Month at 7.30 p.m. in **Luddington Village Hall**. Please come along, you can be sure of a warm welcome. For more information call Lyn on 01789 268312

Next Newsletter September 2019 - articles to pjbeeley@tiscali.co.uk



LUDDINGTON VILLAGE HALL

SUMMER 2019

Thank you to everyone who attended our AGM in May and contributed ideas.

Our project for this Committee year is to refurbish the tired and now shabby cloakrooms and entrance lobby.

We are aiming for beautifully modern facilities and a welcoming entrance lobby. It is also a high priority for us to upgrade and enlarge our disabled lavatory facilities. However this work will be expensive and could cost up to £10,000, so we really need the Parish to help us by supporting and attending our events over the next 12 months. We are also researching financial help through Lottery funding and/or a Local Authority grant. If anyone has experience of this or would be willing to help apply, research and/or implement, please contact Sue Brayshay.

Further info about fund raising events, speaker evenings and quizzes will be advertised at the end of the summer. Even joining the Film Club with a £10 individual or £25 family membership will help! The summer Film Nights are:

Saturday 22nd June at 7.30 pm - 'Stan & Ollie' Saturday 27th July at 6.30 pm - 'Mary Poppins Returns' (note the earlier start time as this one is also for children)

Please ring Sue Brayshay on 01789 750674 or 07969 697063 for any information about the Hall or with suggestions for future events you would like.

E-mail: sue.brayshay@hotmail.co.uk

For Hall hire bookings, a private or regular function please ring 07803 575090

LUDDINGTON VILLAGE FUND

We are pleased to announce that the **Luddington Village Fete** is being held on Sunday 9th June at 12.30 until 4.00 pm on Manor field.

We shall be having the usual attractions **and** this year, a Prosecco Tent, Dog Show and additional entertainment for children, making it a fun event for all the family.

Proceeds will be divided between All Saints Church and Parkinsons UK.

If you wish to make a donation for the raffle or tombola, please contact **Mark Brayshay on 07896 058470.**

HAVE YOU GOT A FAVOURITE HYMN?

If so why not come along to All Saints' Church on Sunday 30th June.

HYMNS AND PIMMS



Enjoy a glass of Pimms and a good sing at 6.00 p.m.

Contact Jane on **01789 269618** to let us know which hymn you would like everyone to sing.